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RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that Halifax Regional Council: 

1. Request staff to initiate amendments to By-law P-1000 On-Street Parking Exemptions and 
Permits as identified in Table 1 in the Discussion section of the report dated March 3, 2015 to 
provide improved resident parking options to accommodate caregivers, service providers, guests, 
borrowed vehicles and to accommodate residents who cannot access their private driveways 
during municipal capital works projects; 

2. Request staff to initiate changes to By-laws P-500 and P-1000 to exempt municipal vehicles from 
on-street parking and parking meter regulations. 

BACKGROUND

A staff recommendation report dated March 3, 2015 was before the Transportation Standing Committee 
at their March 26th meeting. The report was also before the Committee at their May 28th meeting to 
correct a procedural matter. 

DISCUSSION

The Transportation Standing Committee requested a staff report to consider a number of amendments to 
By-Law P-1000 including as outlined in the background section of the staff report dated March 3, 2015 
(attached) including: 

 Short-term visitor parking exemptions for Permit Parking Only areas to facilitate parking for 
caregivers, service providers and other related short-term resident parking needs.  

 Establishment of temporary on street parking for residents who temporarily lose access to their 
parking due to road and sidewalk construction. 

 Examining the possibility of making VON workers exempt from parking tickets at parking meters 
in HRM. 

 Feasibility of having designated car share spots in the right of way in locations approved by the 
Traffic Authority  

Staff recommended adoption of amendments to By-law P-1000, as provided for in Recommendation 1 of 
the motion of the Transportation Standing Committee, that provides for improved resident parking options 
to accommodate caregivers, service providers, guests, borrowed vehicles and residents who cannot 
access their private driveways during municipal capital works projects. 

During discussion it was determined that there would be no further requirement to consider designated 
car share spots in the right-of-way and the staff recommendation not to advance this recommendation 
was supported by motion of the Committee. 

Staff further recommended not to pursue exemption of the service provider (VON) from parking tickets or 
parking violations at parking meters or parking zones except as provided for under the proposed 
amendments to By-law P-1000 provided under the program outlined in recommendation 1.  This matter is 
under further consideration by the Committee. 

In addition to the requests put forward from the Committee, staff recommended changes to By-laws P-
500 and P-1000 to exempt municipal vehicles from on-street parking and parking meter regulations, 
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which was supported by way of Recommendation 2 of the Transportation Standing Committee before 
Regional Council for consideration. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

Financial implications are outlined in the staff report dated March 3, 2015. 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

The Transportation Standing Committee is comprised of six elected members of Regional Council. 
Meetings are held on a monthly basis and are open to the public (unless otherwise indicated). Agendas, 
reports and minutes are available on the Halifax website. 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 

There were no implications identified in the report.  

ALTERNATIVES

Alternatives are listed in the staff report dated March 3, 2015 

ATTACHMENTS

Attachment 1: Staff report dated March 3, 2015 

A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.php then choose the 
appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 902.490.4210, or Fax 902.490.4208. 

Report Prepared by: Andrew Reid, Legislative Assistant, 902-490-5934 


























